
 
GOVERNMENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO 

MINISTRY OF ENERGY AND ENERGY INDUSTRIES 
Head Office: International Waterfront Centre, Level 26, Tower C, Energy Trinidad and Tobago 

#1 Wrightson Road, Port of Spain, Trinidad and Tobago 
Telephone (868) 225-4334 

 
PRESS RELEASE         January 26, 2018 
 

Government Encourages CNC to Negotiate with NGC 
 
The Government has noted with a high level of concern the language being used by the Caribbean Nitrogen Company 
(CNC) in its public utterances with respect to the breakdown of commercial negotiations it was involved in with the 
National Gas Company (NGC). 
 
It is no secret that there have been, and are, gas curtailment issues currently affecting our hydrocarbon industry. It is 
also not a secret that NGC from 2019 has to pay significantly higher prices for gas. 
 
The behaviour of CNC which has shareholders who hold significant shareholding in other plants in Pt. Lisas is instructive 
and disappointing. There is no entitlement to gas supply without an agreed and executed contract. 
 
It is the Government's understanding that NGC's gas supply agreement with CNC expired and the parties were unable to 
agree pricing issues for gas supply from 2018 to 2023. 
 
The gas supply situation and in particular, the pricing of gas has changed significantly and the Government has been, and 
will be, engaging upstream gas suppliers and downstream gas purchasers to address this. 
 
Whilst NGC and the Government remain committed to supplying the downstream hydrocarbon players with gas, they 
will not be bullied by CNC, its affiliates or anyone for that matter, to act in a manner that is detrimental to NGC and 
ultimately the citizens of Trinidad and Tobago. 
 
Transfer pricing and avoidance of tax issues have long been a part of the behaviour of some in the industry and these 
are also issues being looked at by the Government. 
 
In closing, the Government encourages CNC to stop its petulant and threatening behaviour and return to the table of 
negotiations with NGC. 
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